
 

CATHOLIC FAMILY OF 

PARISHES IN NORFOLK 
 

St. Mary, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs,  

St. Bernard of Clairvaux, and St. Cecilia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Website:  www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk.dol.ca 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/stbstcstmolqm 
 

Pastoral Team  
 

To reach a staff member, call your Parish Office and use the extension provided 
 

Rev. Augustine Ogundele, Pastor aogundele@dol.ca ext: 222 
Rev. Charles Akinloye, Associate Pastor ctakinloye@dol.ca  ext: 223 
Kathryn Heemskerk, Pastoral Minister kheemskerk@dol.ca ext: 224 

 
Deacon Andy Alway aalway@dol.ca 

Deacon John Doomernik jdoomernik@dol.ca  
Deacon Gerard Van Schyndel gvanschyndel@dol.ca ext: 236 

 

Parish Team 
 

Debbie Drinkwater, Administration Manager ddrinkwater@dol.ca ext: 240 
Rick Hobbins, Coordinator of Property and Maintenance and Custodian-St. Mary 

rhobbins@dol.ca ext: 249 
Mary Zylstra, Finance Secretary mzylstra@dol.ca ext: 241 

Barb Balog, Office Secretary bbalog@dol.ca ext: 0 
Laurie Smith, Bulletin Editor and Scheduling Coordinator lsmith@dol.ca ext: 225 

John Fettes, St. Bernard, Custodian 
Bill Hasilo, Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs, Custodian 

 
 

Catholic Schools 
 

St. Joseph, Simcoe 519 426-0820 
École Sainte-Marie, Simcoe 519 426-4775 

Holy Trinity Catholic High School, Simcoe 519 429-3600 
St. Frances Cabrini, Delhi 519 582-2470 

St. Cecilia, Port Dover 519 583-0231 
St. Bernard of Clairvaux, Waterford 519 443-8607 

 

 

 
Parish Offices 

 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs & 

St. Bernard 
110 Adams Avenue, 
 Delhi, ON N4B 1P7 

Tuesday & Thursday 
 8:30 am-12:00 noon 

1:00 pm-4:30 pm 
PHONE (519) 582-1312 

EMAIL olmstbern@dol.ca 
 

St. Mary & St. Cecilia 
211 Union Street 

Simcoe, ON N3Y 2B3 
Wednesday & Thursday 

8:30 am-12 noon 
1:00pm-4:30 pm  

PHONE (519) 426-0887 
EMAIL stmarycecilia@dol.ca 

 

SUNDAY EUCHARIST 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
110 Adams Ave., Delhi 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Mary 
211 Union St., Simcoe 

Saturday Vigil at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 11:00 am 

 

St. Bernard of Clairvaux 
165 Thompson Rd, Waterford 

Sunday at 9:00 am 
Spanish Mass 7:00 pm (May-Oct) 

Fr. Frank Murphy 
 

St. Cecilia 
17 Lynn Park Ave.  

Port Dover 
Sunday at 9:00 am 

 
SACRAMENT OF 

RECONCILIATION 
 

St. Mary & Our Lady, Queen  
of Martyrs 

Every Saturday 4:00 pm-4:30 pm 
 

St. Cecilia & St. Bernard  
of Clairvaux 

Every Sunday 8:15 am or by 
appointment 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

“We are a Eucharistic community forming faith-filled 
disciples of Jesus in loving service of God and neighbour 

for salvation” 
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To everything there is a season . . . “a time to be healed . . .”               
We pray for all the sick of our Parishes:  Daphne Jarman, Ruth Lampman, Mark Pastir, 

 Gerda Van Den Hurk, and Rob and Carole Doody 
“a time to die. . .”  

We pray for all the faithful departed: Albert ten Den, Jose Goncalves, Colleen VanLeuvenhage, 
    Eternal rest grant unto them 

Please contact our Prayer Line for anyone in need of comfort and solace. We have parishioners who share their gifts 
and gather in a prayerful ministry to pray for whatever request comes to them. 
Prayer Line:  519 582-2431 or 519 426-0788 ~ jeanninekowalsky@gmail.com  

 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time-June 26, 2022 
14th Sunday in Ordinary Time—July 3, 2022 

 
 

Dear friends, 
The celebration of the Sacrament of confirmation with our children will be completed this 
weekend. I congratulate them for embracing growth in faith. I thank their parents and teachers 
for supporting them during their preparation. Our parishes are also grateful to Monika Korzec, 

Kathryn, and Fr Charles for their involvement in the preparation sessions, as well as many volunteers who helped in 
various ministries at the parishes during the celebration. Thank you all. 
The celebration of the First Holy Communion will be held in the month of July. Let us keep the children and their families 
in our prayer as they prepare to receive the Eucharist for the first time. The celebration has been planned for the masses 
during the week since many of these families have not been attending weekend masses due to the fear of the virus. It is 
more comfortable celebrating with a lower number of people attending mass during the week. May they grow in the 
abiding presence of God. Amen. 
I congratulate our Grade 8 students on their graduation. You are the light of the world and the hope of our society. I 
want to encourage you to trust in the power of the Holy Spirit to direct your life as you face the future. Take your studies 
seriously and always work towards been the best you can be. Be not afraid, the joy of the Lord is your strength. Amen! 
We have been called to improve our culture of hospitality and welcoming in our family of parishes. This will be our focus 
for the next one year. This is the path the diocese is encouraging all parishes to follow through the Nurturing Joy 
Initiative process. The stage one is “Encounter”. How do I respond to the person I encounter at the parking lot as I drive 
in every weekend; at the entrance of the church; as I walk into the pew, those around me in the church; and when I 
leave the church at the end of the mass to return home? Do you know the name (s) of the person (s) who have been 
sitting in the same pew with you? I believe we can always improve bearing in mind the grace of God in us. 
Finally, Summer is here with all its hustle and bustle! We thank God for the grace to witness the season with great hope 
of relief from the anxiety of the virus. A time to get away on holidays and visits to family and friends as well as places of 
interest and excitement. May the Lord bless us in all our journeys and keep us safe through Christ our Lord. Amen. 
I wish you all a pleasant and stress-free summer! Enjoy the sunshine!! 
Rejoice in the Lord Always! God is greater than our challenges!! 
Fr. Augustine Ogundele  
 

From the desk of Kathryn Heemskerk: 

When We Eat This Bread and Drink This Cup 
We have just celebrated the Solemnity of Corpus Christi or the Body and Blood of Christ this Sunday. Perhaps it is just 
because I have finished preparing families for First Communion in July, but my thoughts are lingering here on the 
Eucharist a little longer today. I can remember when it was time to receive my First Communion in University and how I 
was drawn in to watching the Liturgy of the Eucharist part of the mass. I could not look away and was filled with awe 
thinking about the Extraordinary in the midst of the Ordinary. I felt that same awe renewed when Father first arrived 
because of the intentionality of how he would hold up the Eucharist and say Look at Him. I felt it again Sunday at the 
point in the prayers where Father says, “Take and eat, ALL OF YOU….” Not the most important of you or the perfect of 
you or the best of you…. ALL of you. YOU are invited too. After we say Lord, I am not worthy, I always add a small prayer 
of my own, asking God to feed me, nourish me and make me whole. Here, like so many places in our lives, God comes 
beyond measure, loving us and filling us with what we need and then some, so that TOGETHER we can meet the journey 
ahead. Oh, what an amazing love He offers, and all we have to do is open our hands and our hearts to receive!  
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New Life in our Parish 
We welcome into our Family of Parishes through the Waters of Baptism the following: 
St. Bernard: Everly Simons, daughter of Nicole and Nathan 

St. Mary: Jonah Dimal, son of David and Elizabeth  

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs: 
Maren Kindy, daughter of Emily and Christopher, 
Elizabeth Haskett, daughter of Amanda and Gord,  
Monroe Castro, daughter of Edwin and Lindsey,                                                            
Colson Beselaere, son of Annessa and Bradley and 
Vianna Zunic, daughter of Leanne and William 
 

Important Sacramental Dates: 
 

We welcome the communicants for receiving the sacrament of First Communion during the 
month of July at our Catholic Family of Parishes. May the joy of the Lord continue to shine 
through you! 

Thursday July 7, 7 pm at St. Cecilia 
Tuesday July 12, 7 pm at St. Mary 
Wednesday July 13, 7pm at St. Bernard 
Tuesday July 19, 7 pm at Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
Tuesday July 26, 7 pm at St. Mary 

 
Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs CWL: 
A big thank you to our Potluck meeting conveners:  Sylvia Bakos, Vicki Braun & Phyllis Boyd, as well as 

all those who helped out and attended.  Enjoy your summer.  We will see you again in the fall. 

 
The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group 

The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group Prayer meetings are every 1st & 3rd Tuesday 
evening at 7:45 pm electronically on Zoom and every 2nd and 4th. Tuesday in person after Mass at 
St Mary’s.  For more information call 519-583-0277, John or Barra. 

 

St. Cecilia’s Church 
Beginning Thursday July 14, 2022, there will no longer be a 7:00 pm Thursday weekday mass at St. Cecilia’s church.  
It will be changed to 9:00 am on Thursday mornings to accommodate Dover Cliff’s mass and to have an evening open for 
meetings. 
 

Holy Rosary Prayer Group 
The Holy Rosary Group invites everyone to join us to those who can in honouring and praying on the following dates via 
ZOOM - TOGETHER THE HOLY ROSARY via ZOOM  
Join Zoom Meeting click the link 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89006675555?pwd=QW5TKy9EQ1hJYnhQMzAxTmtObGo4Zz09 
Meeting ID: 890 0667 5555 
Passcode: 7H21S0 on the following dates below: 
1] June 25-Saturday - Chaplet/Rosary to the twin Feasts June 24 Sacred Heart & Immaculate Heart of Mary, 2] June 27- 
Monday Feast of Mother of Perpetual Help. 
For personal Spiritual Resources -An ongoing Novena to the Heavenly Father for our Earthly Fathers: 
-https://www.catholic.org/prayers/novenas/novena.php?id=5&day=1 
-https://www.praymorenovenas.com/novena-for-fathers-day# 
-https://www.thecatholictelegraph.com/a-prayer-for-dad-on-fathers-day/14841 
Mother or Perpetual Help Novena starts June 18/19 to June 27-Feast Day : https://maryourhelp.org/ 
For details email Christian O'Malley ecmc8_1119@yahoo.com. Thank you for your continued kind assistance and 
support. May the GOD the Father Almighty's Love, Peace and Blessings be with us all, Amen. 
 

**The Delhi Office will be closed Tuesday July 5 till 11:00 am due to a meeting. ** 
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ST VINCENT DE PAUL UPDATE SIMCOE/WATERFORD/ DELHI 
During the past month, in the Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi area, we gave a three-day supply of groceries and $540.00 in 
food store gift cards, from our pantries to 95 families, having a total of 227 adults and children. The Soup Kitchen is 
closed until mid-October, thus giving our volunteers a well-deserved rest. Like in past years, other organizations will fill 
this need throughout the summer months until we reopen. 
 The collection for the month of June were $730.00 from Our Lady Queen of Martyrs, $543.00 from St. Bernard’s and 
$2831.00 from St Mary’s.  
Our volunteers will be available after Mass on July 2nd & 3rd to accept your kind donations to assist the less fortunate in 
our area.  You can also donate by cheque, payable to St Vincent de Paul, Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi, and mailing it to: St 
Vincent de Paul St. Mary’s Conference 211 Union Street, Simcoe, ON. N3Y2B3. We also are able to accept an E Transfer 
to ssvpstmarysconference@gmail.com .If using the E Transfer facility, in the detail section, please give your name and 
address. For the security question please use “What province do we live in” answer “Ontario”. The income tax receipt 
will be mailed out at year end, unless otherwise requested. 

Again, thank you for your kindness and please pray for our members and for those we serve. 
 

It is time to celebrate the opening of Dogwood Suites!  
“On Thursday July 7 from 3-5pm Indwell will be hosting the Grand Opening of Dogwood Suites (41 Norfolk St S, Simcoe 
N3Y 2W1). There will be tours of the community spaces and a staged model unit during the event. A formal program and 
ribbon cutting will take place at 3:30pm in the parking lot at the rear of the building. There will be light refreshments 
served. For the safety of you and our tenants, we are requiring masks indoors. Please tell others about this invitation! 
RSVPs are not required.” 
 

DIOCESAN NEWS 
Scholarship Opportunities for Catholic Students entering King’s University College this year 

Scholarships are available to Catholic students who are beginning full-time studies at King’s. These are meant to help 
those “whose financial situation makes the pursuit of a university education unusually difficult”, and who, it is hoped, 
will make a contribution to the Catholic community and society in the future. One scholarship is given in honour of 
Bishop John Sherlock, ninth Bishop of London (1978-2002), and one in honour of Thomas Cardinal Collins, the current 
Archbishop of Toronto. Full details and the application information are available on King’s website, at this link. The 
following is a brief description of the Bishop Sherlock Award “This scholarship of $4,000.00 is granted to a full-time first 
year student (whether a high school, mature and transfer student) who is a member of a parish within the Diocese of 
London and whose financial situation makes the pursuit of a university education unusually difficult. This award is 
intended to encourage the education of those with the potential to make a positive contribution to the Catholic 
community and to the common good of society. Candidates must demonstrate large financial need, meet the minimum 
academic entrance requirements and provide a pastor letter of reference. If the student remains registered full-time, 
maintains a minimum average of 70%, demonstrates continued involvement in a parish and includes one credit in 
Catholic Studies, or Religious Studies with a Catholic theme, within his or her degree credits, a scholarship of $3000.00 is 
renewable for Year 2, 3 and 4. The application deadline has been extended. 

Holy Family Retreat House Happenings 
Resting with Jesus, Men’s Retreat – July 22-24, 2022 – This led retreat will give an opportunity for men to recharge their 
spirit by spending time with Jesus and to unwind, reflect, and pray with some Gospel passages. Prayer methods such as 
Lectio Divina and Ignatian Contemplation and meditation will be introduced.  There will be an opportunity for prayer 
before the blessed sacrament, Mass, and the sacrament of reconciliation. $285 per person.  Registration closes on July 
13.   
Private Retreat Days – Are you ready to unplug from the world for a few days and take some time to relax, read, journal 
and not be on call?  Do you need a getaway to catch up on some sleep and not have to worry about going anywhere or 
having to return a phone call?  Our retreat center is open during the week for private or small group retreats. Come for 
one night or stay for a few, meals included. Single overnight cost is $150, cost for more than one night is $125 per night. 
To register or for more information visit www.hfrh.ca or email hfrh@dol.ca or call 519-738-6136. 

Missio 

The latest edition of the diocesan newsletter, Missio is now available at https://www.dol.ca/newspaper. 
You can subscribe to have a each new issue emailed to you at https://dol.ca/missio-subs. 
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